
 

 

 
TO: Investment Committee for the  FROM: Prabhu Palani  
   
 
SUBJECT: Annual Pre-funding Contributions DATE: February 20, 2024 
 By the City 
                                                                                    

RECOMMENDATION 
4-25. 

ANALYSIS 
 Regarding 

 Pre-Funding 
 the exclusive right for 

the City to elect to pre-fund its contributions. However, the Boards do have the discretion to 
 calculating the pre-funding amount. 

 
In 2014, staff began utilizing an incremental reduction approach to 

 expansions and the absolute 
returns of broad indices (please see detailed Board approved methodology in the attached 

 September 15th, 2014). 
At the February 22, 2022 Investment Committee meeting for each Plan, Staff recommended (and 
the ICs approved) modifying the existing methodology by adding equity valuations as an 
additional triggering metric for incrementally reducing the pre-

 
 
According to the modified methodology, none of the triggers for reducing the discount rate 
have been activated for FY 2024-25. 
 

CONCLUSION 
Staff recommends providing the City with the full discount rate.  
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